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PROJECT NOTIFICATION: Bond Brook Transmission Line Build 
 
 
October 6, 2023 
 
Dear Neighbor: 
 
As part of our commitment to provide safe, reliable service to our customers, Central 
Maine Power (CMP) is building a new overhead transmission line in its existing Bond 
Brook area right-of-way (ROW) to deliver electricity to Augusta area customers who 
depend on it.  

Beginning in November 2023, CMP plans to construct a new, half-mile long 34.5kV 
transmission line adjacent to an existing line on the hill between the Bond Brook 
Recreation Area and Mount Vernon Avenue, where the Bond Brook Substation is 
located, and adjacent to the City of Augusta Public Works facilities. The new line also 
will connect to an existing line in the recreation area. 

The Bond Brook Substation currently is radially fed by one transmission line and is need 
of a second one to reliably meet the electricity needs of 3,802 customers who receive 
power through three distribution circuits. This area had two until recently. One of two 
34.5kV transmission lines that connected to the Bond Brook Substation and extended 
through Mill Park was knocked out of service due to an underground cable fault in July 
2022. The non-functioning transmission line will be removed from Mill Park. 

We invite you to join us and learn more about this project at a Public Information 
Meeting at 6 p.m. on Monday, October 16, at Lithgow Library, 45 Winthrop Street, 
Augusta.  

CMP’s plans also are presented in the enclosed Bond Brook Transmission Line fact 
sheet. 

If you have any questions, please contact our Project Outreach Team at 1-888-267-0831 
and be sure to reference “Bond Brook” and our specialist will be in touch with you or 
email us at Outreach@cmpco.com.  

Thank you for your understanding and cooperation as we undertake this endeavor. 

 



 


